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Over 40 participants representing organisations from 20 countries joined the World Cartographic Forum on the first day of ICC2017. The initiative by Dr Alex Kent (President of the British Cartographic Society) successfully brought together leaders of national cartographic societies from around the world to discuss common issues such as membership, collaboration, and fostering the learning of new mapping skills in our fast-changing field. At its inaugural meeting, Prof. Menno-Jan Kraak, President of the International Cartographic Association (ICA) and member of the Netherlands Cartographic Society, endorsed and welcomed the initiative. 
[bookmark: _GoBack]The compilation and sharing of the societies’ data from a pre-meeting questionnaire allowed their different characteristics to be compared, revealing the different approaches towards membership (particularly fees and benefits) and providing much scope for discussion. The business of attracting and retaining members relied to some extent upon the relevance of activities and benefits to practising cartographers, with various approaches adopted. For some cartographic societies, publications were critically important, while for others, holding an annual conference was key to their success. In particular, societies which had invested in younger members by granting them more responsibility, such as leadership roles, had seen growth. Since it was agreed that the Forum had been beneficial, it will meet biennially at each ICC and to share resources such as constitutions, organisational information and strategies via the ICA website.
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